

HUNDLEBY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 16th July 2018

Councillors present: Mrs P Badley (in the chair), Mr M Badley, Dr D Cartwright, Mr A Foster, Mrs D Jacklin, Mr P Maddison and Ms J Slaymaker.

County Councillor B Aron also attended the meeting.

1. Apologies.

Mr M Dales sent his apologies because he was working.

2. Declaration of Interest.

There were no interests to declare.

3. Minutes.

The minutes of the last meeting had already been circulated to the Councillors, these were accepted. Proposed by Cllr D Jacklin and seconded by Cllr D Cartwright, they were duly signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising.

The rails around the room had been undercoated by Mrs Foster, the Chairman asked Cllr Foster to thank her on behalf of the Parish Council.

The card tables had been purchased and delivered.

Although the rubbish problem on Raithby Hill had been reported several times, no action had been taken to get it removed. The Clerk was asked contact E L D C about the issue.

The hedge at Hundleby Springs had been cut.

Other items will be included under the relevant headings.

5. Parish Rooms.

A quote of £305.00 had been received for the repair of the door between the Parish Rooms and the adjoining property. Cllrs accepted this and the contractor will be asked to carry out the work. He would also be asked to paint the door if this had not been included in the quote

6. Village Green and Village Matters.

It was suggested that the Village should do something on Remembrance Sunday to commemorate 100 years of the RAF, craft poppies, (knitted etc) was one suggestion. The Parish Council are happy to support this.

The Clerk has received a memo regarding safety issues for Parishioners who cut their verges. A Cllr offered to help with cutting if necessary. He was thanked by the Chairman.

7. Highways Issues.

Cllr Grover had emailed last month to tell the Parish Council that he hoped to resolve the problem with the grit on Main Road. As nothing has been heard the Clerk will contact ELDC. A Parishioner suggested that a different attachment could be used to "suck up" the grit instead of spreading it around. The Clerk will ask E L D C when she contacts them.

The developer of the Gables site had been approached regarding the possibility of a layby being provided in front of the Gables, Mr Roe said he did not think this would be possible but he would contact the Chairman if he could help with a solution to the parking problem.

Following the meeting with the Police about the parking, the Highways Department had been approached to ask if they had any more information available. They said they were unable to give any information to individual Councils. Cllr Aron said he would contact the Department on behalf of the Parish Council after a police update in the Autumn.

The Police Officer who had attended the meeting with Cllrs sent a draft for a letter which could be given to Parishioners who were causing problems for pedestrians when parking on the pavements.

Enquiries had also been made regarding traffic wardens patrolling in Hundleby, however, this could not be done.

A vehicle has been reported parking wholly on the pavement, a photograph was taken and sent in to the Police Department.

The slow signs have now been painted on the road.

Cllr Aron had been notified that the gullies causing the flooding problems in front of the development on Raithby Hill had been repaired.

Parishioners had asked the Parish Council if repairs could be carried out on Church Lane. The potholes had been patched some time ago but the lane now needed further treatment. Cllr Aron will report this.

8. Finance.

A. The following invoices were due for payment:

Mrs S Hendy	£130.33	salary and expenses to 30.06.18
R M Holmes	£89.89	grass cutting to 15.06.18, painting seat.
Mrs P Badley	£36.95	card table for Parish Rooms.
P Sylvester	£250.00	fitting rail and pegs to Parish Rooms.
A Foster	£27.50	purchase of pegs.
E-on, 15.06.18.	£19.78	estimated electricity bill to

A cheque had been paid to GoPak for 6 card tables at a total cost of £443.17.

B. Balances in the bank:

Treasurers Account £5723.75.

Business Bank Instant Account £2738.71.

9. Planning.

No further information had been received regarding the removal of the social housing clause at the Gables development, Cllr will make enquiries.

The Clerk had been notified that enquiries were still ongoing regarding the siting of a residential caravan at Oak Lodge.

The following planning applications were discussed.

N/088/1191/18, extension and alterations at Westview Farm, Brickyard Lane. This was supported.

N/088/1283/18, extension and alterations at 24 Raithby Road. There were no objections, the application was supported.

The Chairman had received an email from a Parishioner notifying her that the Gables site developer was possibly applying to ELDC to have some work done to some protected trees on the site. A preliminary meeting with ELDC had indicated that they may not be allowed to remove one particular tree but might be able to remove a different tree. The Parish Council were asked if they would like to view the problem from the Parishioner's garden. The Chairman had thanked the Parishioner and had told her that the Parish Council would

be notified about any possible tree work to be carried out and their opinion would be sought at that time.

10. Data Protection.

There was nothing to discuss at the moment.

11. Police Matters.

PCSO E Latham reported that a vehicle on Raithby Road had been seized by the Police, the driver had no licence.

A rucksack containing tools had been found at Bowmans Ridge, they were taken to Skegness for chemical testing. It was believed they could have been used in local burglaries.

The Clerk was asked to thank the P C S O for her reports.

12. Allotments

There was nothing to discuss at this meeting but Cllrs were reminded that the annual check on the allotments will be due in September so the meeting will start at 7.00 pm at the allotments.

13. Correspondence.

MP Victoria Atkins had sent a poster with her contact details if anyone needed to contact her.

14. Any other business.

Cllr said that a new padlock was needed for the shed. The Clerk will purchase this. The PAT safety check is now due. The Clerk will send contact to Cllr so that this can be arranged.

15 Date and time of the next meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 12th September 2018 at 7.00pm at the allotments.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm